Have I got a deal for you!

The President has been touring the country trying to convince the citizens that his plans for education improvement and other agenda items he listed in the State of The Union address are alive, well and will not add to the national debt crisis.  

Some school districts have faith that the President will acquire new funding for education but they don’t know exactly when.  Certain school districts in California have decided to go ahead with expansions of schools, additional teachers and new more diverse education programs.  In order to have the funds while they are actively expanding their horizons for their school districts they have decided to borrow the money needed in anticipation of Federal funds the President will provide in the next few years.  

The trick of course is to find banks that will loan these school districts money that is unsecured by Federal financing.  Well they have found the financing.  Some school districts have borrowed up to one hundred million dollars for a twenty-five to thirty year period with a balloon payment near the end of the life of the loan.  The theory is that the federal government will have funded the school districts with additional dollars some where in the first fifteen years and the balloon payment will be a problem future school boards and the Federal government will have to address.  

Here’s the kicker.  The one hundred million dollar loan after compounding the interest will be one billion dollars, that’s right with a “B” one billion dollars.  This means that in order to satisfy some short-term issues the school boards will put an almost one billion dollar yoke on a generation twenty five years down the road.

